SELECTMEN'S MEETING, Monday, July 27, 1987

Present: John J. Jones, Edwin Rowehl, Rachel Reinstein. Chris Joseph, Jackie Cottle, and Victoria Shouldis.

Meeting came to order at 7:30 P.M.

Minutes of the July 20 meeting were approved.

Checks were signed.

Sign Permit for Roger McKinley was approved.

The appointment of Maurice Foster to the Highway Department, to fill the vacancy created by the resignation of Jim Hammond, was approved.

It was reported that work is now being done on the  ${\tt Cld}$  Pound Road. It will take about four days to complete.

Chris Joseph reported that there had been a slight accident with the cruiser, and that it will be taken to Jaffrey for repair, as that was where the original paint job had been done. Chris said that the remaining crosswalk lines would be painted this week.

The case involving the Grant property on Pleasant Street will be heard in court on August 24, 1987.

The Police Employment Practice Manual was approved.

There was a discussion of what needed to be done to provide handicapped access to town buildings, and the report that should be made to the State.

Mr. Robert Flanders came in to express his distress as to the general condition of the sidewalks, the cutside of the Town Hall, the uncut grass at the firehouse, and the chain-link fence at the town beach. He felt that the selectmen had been guilty of sloppy housekeeping, and urged that money be provided in the budget to take care of these things, and to improve the appearance of the Town.

Other items for discussion were the possible use of fees for the town beach and boat landing, (deemed difficult to administer), the uncertain future of the landfill, and preliminary consideration of the 1988 budget.

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M.